

Muskoka Rock Hockey Executive Meeting June 13th, 2018

MacTier Arena 6:45

Attendees: Shannon Taylor, Tom Wray, Crystal Jones, Jen Stephen, Francis Bailey, Scott Baker, Matt Rinaldi, Trevor Coulter, Kirk Alves, Jenna Marchildon, Tracey Coulter

Coaches Liason: Scott Baker will connect with all coaches. He is planning to utilize a coaching manual for all bench staff, as well as goaltending. He would like to institute fitness testing into all MR teams. Scott will contact all of the successful coaches.

Coaching Positions: We will repost for the peewee team this week.

Sponsorships: Scotiabank, Ledger Steel, Esso, Lions Club and will look at others again.

Small Nets & Rink Dividers – \$2169.00 foam bumpers \$6500 metal boards Smaller nets will need to be purchased as well. Scott Lucas to follow up with Townships. We will also talk to MPS about the possibility of a group order for all clubs.

Arena Signage – Jenna will follow up with Andrea Kilroy to make us a new oval sign for the Port Arena. Francis will follow up with the Township of Georgian Bay and Seguin to investigate putting signs up there as well. Possibly just banners for the other townships.

Fundraising: Peel Cards are being looked at for this season. Sold for \$25 and then \$10 goes to MR \$5 goes to NAE and \$10 goes to the manufacturer. We would like to prepare to do this for next season and will start to contact businesses over the next few months. Jody has a new idea called flip-give. Details Golf Tournament, Lace Lids, summer skates, Colts tickets, Spaghetti Dinner will all be investigated. We will be implementing a \$100.00 fee for fundraising moving forward. Each Family will be responsible for 3.5 hours of fundraising. It will include the 1.5 public skating commitment as well as 2 hours at either Cranberry Festival, Tag Day or the Bottle Drive. If you complete the 3.5 hours your cheque will be returned.

Registration numbers are as follows–

Initiation1 – 6

Initiation 2 – 3

Tyke – 9

Novice -12

Atom – 16

Peewee – 8

Bantam – 8

Midget – 5

We will contact Andy Cooke to let him know that we only have 5 midgets and will be folding our team. We will send an email to the bantam players to let them know that they need to register as soon as possible.

Discussed giving the jerseys to the bantam players that will have to go elsewhere. A motion was made by Francis that that the 5 players would receive their jersey. They will not get another jersey should they come back to Muskoka Rock hockey at a later date.

Matt will contact all of the goalies so that he can track what equipment the club owns.

Meeting adjourned at 10:00pm

Next meeting is scheduled for July 11th at 6:30 in MacTier